
Church Planting in Elverson
What a year it has been. In March 2021 we were still working
through interviews, assessments, and praying about where God was
leading us to serve. Now, at the end of March 2022, the Radcliffs
have been in Elverson for 6 months and are fully involved in
church planting. So many changes have come, but we are excited to
be where we believe God wants us to be.

We want to start this letter by sharing a big answer to prayer. We
had asked that you would pray over the last few months for our
family to get settled into our new area and especially for friends for
the kids. It has been a blessing to see these relationships being
built and Elverson becoming our family's home. 

In the six months we have officially been at CROSSroads Tim has
been preaching, meeting people in the community, updating the
facilities, and establishing fresh Vision and Values for the
congregation. We have been involved in worship each Sunday and
small group Bible study on Wednesday evenings, had the
opportunity to have people in our home, and gotten involved in the
local community through home school co-op and Little League.

In the coming year we hope to increase our witness to those who
do not know Christ, find ways to use our facility to help our
community, begin home Bible studies, build one-on-one
discipleship, and continue to develop relationships in the church
and our neighborhood.
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The kids have been learning and
making friends at co-op

Enjoying family time at Monster Jam!
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Partnering in the Gospel
OUR NEEDS AND HOW YOU CAN HELP

Health and stamina so we can fulfill the ministry.
We need to do some work to renovate our home.
That our efforts to meet people in the community will bear fruit
and bring them to salvation.
For the people of CROSSroads to continue to grow and for us
to find ways to minister to our community.

We are thankful and blessed by the many people that have
supported us through prayer and financial giving. We would not be
able to serve at CROSSroads without your support. Our greatest
need is your prayers as we believe that God will work through
them to accomplish his goals here in Elverson. In addition, if you
are in a position to do so, would you consider partnering with us
financially? We are very grateful for all who have already given and
we can't wait to see how God will continue to use us here.

How you can pray for us:

Thank you for your partnership. May God richly bless you,
Tim, Kaylena, Emma, and Sam

CROSSroads
Vision:



We seek to
faithfully

proclaim God and
His Gospel in the
church and in the

community, to
call and grow
disciples of

Christ until he
returns, and to
live in the unity

and fellowship of
the Holy Spirit.

Stay connected with us in this work! Email us at
thetradcliffs@gmail.com to receive our regular updates and
never be more than one email away.


